

Glenbard South Boosters Meeting Minutes – October 3, 2016

Attendees: Mark Pfefferman/Co-President, Martha Pfefferman/Co-President, Monica Padera/1st Vice-President, Nanette Reynolds/2nd Co-Vice-President, Rob Reynolds/2nd Co-Vice-President, Andrea Leppert/Secretary, Gabriella Bean/Treasurer, Sandra Coughlin, Nancy Crouch

- I. **Call of Order**, Mark Pfefferman
Meeting called to Order at 7:02pm

- II. **Secretary's Report**, Andrea Leppert
Quick review of September 13, 2016 meeting minutes. Gabriella Bean made a motion to accept the September minutes, Sandra Coughlin seconded.

- III. **Principal's Report**, Sandra Coughlin
Homecoming was a huge success with the highest attendance in years, 650 students attended including 50 purchased at the door. In lieu of the Raider Rap, Glenbard South has been given a year membership with Directory Spot. It offers a Smartphone app and instructions will go out in the e-news. Thursday is "Celebrate South" offering a community tour during 3, 4 and 5 periods. 25 community members are coming and Deb Ruggerio is assisting with the event. October 21st will be Senior Night at the football game and we will also honor the Weinstein Award recipients. October 26 & 27 are scheduled for Parent-Teacher Conferences. Glenbard South was nationally recognized by the White House and U.S. Department of Education for its commitment to closing the enrollment gap in Advanced Placement courses, the story was featured in the Daily Herald, Chicago Tribune and several other newspapers.

- IV. **Officers' Reports**
 1. **Co-Presidents**, Mark and Martha
 - a. **Thank You** – to all those involved with Boosters
 - b. **Announcements & Correspondence** – letters are planned for alumni to support scholarships, post prom, PEP Grant, and the General Fund and a Fall newsletter
 - c. **Boosters Calendar of Events** – no new dates, but requesting the TBD dates to be filled

 2. **1st Vice-President**, Monica Padera
Committee leadership is looking good at this point. There will be openings for winter sports concessions. Fashion Show will start planning in November. Monica will send a committee chair update to the board.

 3. **2nd Vice President** – Nan and Rob Reynolds
235 Members to date, which is more than last year and 21 sponsors, which is less than last year. The sponsor list is updated on the Boosters website.

4. **Treasurer** – Gabriella

- a. Gabriella reviewed reports for July, August and September. July – noted items, general donations, and post prom deposits. August – noted items, Income/Expenses for Raider Wear, Spirit Signs, postage and Post Prom. September – noted items, income/expenses for Booster BBQ, Booster Bucks, Concessions, Membership monies and football seating
Nan made a motion to approve the three financial statements, Andrea seconded the motion. Motion passed. Statements accepted.

V. **Committee Reports**

1. **Raider Pride**, Monica. Was successful, great turn out of grade school students. Raffle went well.
2. **Fall Parent Social**, Mark. The event was cancelled due to the late planning and lack of sign-ups
3. **Pep Rally Dinner**, Monica and Mark. It did not go well, even with the change in menu and dinner baskets. Will likely not offer next year, and perhaps just have a regular concession stand.
4. **Concessions**, Monica for Karey Moore.
Concession for soccer is going well, there are two more games
Volleyball is going well. GBS will host IHSA Volleyball and will need volunteers for October 25, 26, 27th.
Football has two more games and will possibly need help with playoff game concessions.
A new cash drawer was ordered and in place
A new highly requested food item will be offered, “Walking Tacos”
Wrestling Concessions coming up in Fall/Winter will need concession help
The group inquired if Karey had purchased the new coffee maker, as there was not a follow up.

VI. **Old Business**

1. Reviewed the Proposed Budget for 2016-2017. Nan made a motion to approve the three financial statements, Monica seconded the motion. Motion passed. Budget accepted.
2. Requested bios. Mark asked for the board members to supply a brief bio of each person on the executive board.

VII. **New Business**

1. **Fall Bank Opening.**
2. **Booster Initiatives**
Mark and Martha covered an Initiative update of newer efforts and fundraisers. Items noted: Magnets are available, selling but not turned a profit yet, Decals will soon be available through Spirit wear, Mini-Melts are profitable but may want to consider self selling or an alternative ice cream product to sell from the freezer at concessions.
3. **Studio M Bag Tags**
Fundraiser has been offered from a community store, providing a flyer/order form

and all the logistics. Will offer this after some changes in the flyer. Great holiday item for students. Revenue could go to Sprit wear.

4. **Online Purchase Policy / School Pay**

Can we offer more services and tickets for online purchase. Who would administer and process? A preliminary discussion how to try it with a few items. Nan offered to try a couple of postings and reports.

5. **Raider Wear Store**

Can we offer items like the sports team do with alternative choices that can be ordered online? Non-competing items to sprit wear but offer year-round accessibility to order Spirtwear.

6. **Charity Request in Booster News**

After a discussion, it was determined to not allow any outside charity accessibility to Booster news or lists

7. **Sites to post Booster Announcements**

Discussion as to what sites to use to propagate Booster news such as Facebook, Twitter.

Meeting Adjourned at 9:04pm

Next Meeting: Monday, November 7, 2016 7:00pm

Minutes submitted by Andrea Leppert